Minutes

Highway Safety Committee Meeting

May 2, 2013

At the Senior Center at 3:30pm

Members present: Jeff Lewis, Fred Von Bargen, Officer Wigmore, Officer Brown, Peter Buttkus, Philip Tuck

Previous Meeting Minutes - There was no meeting in April, March minutes were approved

OLD BUSINESS:

School Traffic Update - No issues

Pembroke Truck Exclusion - Nothing new. Marshfield still needs to accept it.

Winter St/Rt 53 Round-a-bout - Scheduled to be advertised in Sept or Oct.

Merry Ave traffic/North Hill CC Discussion — Peter put up the signs. Need to change the Rules and Orders to include this location. Sight line may still be an issue with the sign. Peter is going to spin the sign to improve sight line.

Powder Point Bridge Update – The emergency repairs to the 12 piles are done. State Inspection is done. Need load rating group in Boston to concur. Will start the second round of repairs in about a month. Expect completion in about two months.

NEW BUSINESS:

Keene St. - Need more signs in blank spaces. Peter will investigate and replace missing signs.

Old Colony Planning Council - They asked if we needed traffic counts anywhere. The committee does not know of any places that need counts.

Mirimar/Bay Rd - The welcome to Duxbury sign blocks view. Peter to take a look.

Laurel St. - Cars are parking & waiting for kids and block sight lines. Want no parking signs 100 feet from corner.

Cox Corner - MassDOT to add signing at intersection soon. Stop lines are needed as well.

Next meeting: Next meeting scheduled for May 6, 2013 at the Senior Center.

Jef Jeins

Submitted by: